-----Original Message-----

From: owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org [mailto:owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org] On Behalf Of Charlie Harak

Sent: Friday, April 02, 2010 1:24 PM

To: Gregory Grays-Thomas; utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org

Cc: Darlene Wong

Subject: [NCLC UtilNet] RE:B ills owed, after customer moves out

To unsubscribe from this list, or for any other administrative functions, please contact Charlie Harak charak@nclc.org or John Beck jbeck@nclc.org.

 Greg raises a question below that's been coming up frequently lately, so I thought I'd post this to the full list.

1.  The Dep't of Public Utilities has no clear rules about when a customer is, or isn't, responsible for bills sent after the customer moves out but the customer hasn't told the company she has moved.

2.   This means, whenever possible, please make sure your clients inform the company when they are moving out!   It's best to do this in writing, and to save a copy of any letter, but I realize this is unlikely to happen too often.   

3.  The DPU's Consumer Division addresses each of these situations on a case-by-case basis.  It is important (as in Greg's case) to document when the customer moved out, through a lease or other documents.  It also may help to if the customer can identify who ha been living in the unit since she moved out, although the customer often may have no idea who moved in after she left.

4.  Whenever possible, try to make sure your clients put in a forwarding address at the post office when they move.  In Greg's case, it seems that NSTAR was selling bills in the customer's name to the customer's old address.   If she had put in a forwarding address at the P.O., she would have seen those bills and perhaps  alerted NSTAR to the fact that she had moved out.

I am very interested in hearing from anyone who goes to the DPU Consumer Division seeking help on this type of problem.  Again, there are no clear rules regarding whether the customer is, or isn't, responsible for bills after the customer moves out, so I'm eager to know how the DPU responds.

 Charlie Harak

National Consumer Law Center
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